
 

CITY OF WARWICK 

FRANK J. PICOZZI, MAYOR 

 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Honorable Stephen P. McAllister, Council President 

and Warwick City Council Members 
Lynn D'Abrosca, City Clerk 

FROM: Thomas J. Kravitz, Planning Director TJK 

DATE: April 29, 2024 

Subject: Street abandonments 

Portion of Strawberry Field Road, Fieldvew Drive, Murray and Bunker Streets  
 

Applicant: Rhode Island Airport Corporation 

Ward: 3 

The Applicant is seeking to abandon the above-referenced streets in order to make way for the 

development of the proposed South Cargo Facility.   

The City's staff have reviewed the reconfiguration of the City right of way in this area and offer no 

objections.  The City's Engineering Division, Water Division, Sewer Authority, Fire Department, 

and Police Department have no objection to the proposed abandonment. 

 

Planning Board Recommendation 

At its public meeting of May 8, 2024, the Planning Board motioned to approve or deny the plan 

for abandonment as proposed and instructed staff to advance the application to the City Council 

for Public Hearing in accordance with RIGL 24 – 6; Title 24 Highways, 6 Abandonment by Towns.    
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